
SANTA CLARA COUNTY LEGAL PROFESSIONALS ASSOCIATION 
AUDIT REPORT FOR  2023-2024 

Audit was examined by Heather Czuleger-Nowak on Friday, August 2, 2024, for 
SCCoLPA. SCCoLPA Treasurer is Rod Cardinale, Jr. Vivian Shreve, CCLS, 
SCCoLPA President and Elise Dresser, CCLS, SCCoLPA Vice President were 
present.  Audit for May 1, 2023, through April 30, 2024, fiscal year. 

Reviewed the income, deposits, and expenses and found them to be in good order. 
The bank statements have been reconciled and found in good order. SCCoLPA 
uses QuickBooks. 

The following were noted: 

Bank account information: 

Checking $16,579.15 

Saving $419.28 

CD $21,640.58 

December 2023– records were excellent. 

April 2024 – records were excellent. 

June 2023 – records were excellent. 

January 2024 – records were excellent. 

March 2024 – records were excellent. 

Dated: August 2, 2024 Respectfully submitted, 

Auditor 

Heather Czuleger-Nowak 

Heather Czuleger-Nowak


